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      The Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council
	Chair
	Alistair Pattullo 
	12, Victoria Crescent, Selkirk, TD7 5DE
	01750 721697

	Vice-chairman
	Graham Easton
	31 High Street, Selkirk, TD7 4BZ
	01750 722744

	Minutes  Secretary
	Kirsty Lovatt
	
	

	Treasurer
	Tom Combe
	68 Back Row, Selkirk, TD7 4AG
	01750 720921


Minutes of the Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council held on Monday 12th April 2018 in the Committee Room, Victoria Halls, Selkirk
1. Present – Community Councillors: Alistair Pattullo (Chair), Graham Easton, Ian King, Alisdaire Lockhart, Jim Stillie, George Irvine, John Hawkins, Tom Combe and Adrian Kentleton.
Also present – SBC Councillors: Gordon Edgar, Elaine Thornton-Nicol and Caroline Penman, 6 members of the public, Viv Ross, 2 members of the press and Kevin Sewell (SBC Emergency Planning Officer).
2. Apologies - Community Councillors: Judith Thompson and Kirsty Lovatt, PC Conal McEwan.

3. Declarations of interest – None.

4. Minutes of previous meeting held on Monday 12th March 2018 were approved by Alisdaire Lockhart and Caroline Penman.
5. Matters arising – Consensus of opinion within the meeting a dedicated litter pick day would be beneficial to the town once the Market Place building work had been completed. Also continuing concerns around dog fouling.

6. Resilient Communities presentation – Kevin Sewell (SBC Emergency Planning) gave a brief updated presentation prior to the main body of the meeting on Resilient Communities and how Selkirk would benefit from have such a plan. Graham Easton and Alistair Pattullo will look into the potential development and delivery of a local Resilient Communities plan and report back.
7. Local Improvement Plan – Ian King gave an update on the following:
· Good progress being made on the Auld Kirk yard with ivy being cut back, seats reclad and the isle being repointed.

· Victoria Halls main gateposts being rebuilt to their original design.
· Selkirk Town Centre improvements well underway and looking good but still some concerns over the timeline for the completion of the Town Hall as scaffolding is expected to be there until late summer

Regarding the proposed murals as part of the Flood Prevention Scheme, Alisdaire Lockhart asked when they were likely to be in place.  The meeting was informed that murals would be in place by the end of May 2018.
Adrian Kentleton raised the following:

· The exterior paintwork of the Scotbet shop in the Market Place – Could the owners be approached to consider a change of colour to the building? Councillor Gordon Edgar responded saying the owners had already been approached regarding this issue

· The BT phone box in the Market Place – The box is damaged and is a potential eyesore. Councillor Gordon Edgar responded by saying that this may take a while to resolve as other agencies as well as BT would need to be consulted on the removal and possible replacement.

· Sir Walter Scott’s statue in the Market Place – Is there a chance that the original stonework for the statue be revealed as opposed to the current “battleship grey”? Councillor Gordon Edgar and Councillor Ian King responded by stating that any potential refurbishment and/or colour change would have to be negotiated via Historic Scotland.

             Alistair Pattullo asked about the new white road markings on some of the recently resurfaced roads. The white lines on Ettrick Terrace at the junction with Forest Road have almost disappeared after just a few months. Gordon Edgar responded by saying there may be a variety of reason for this happening but will address the issue with the relevant agencies.   
8. Planning Matters – Ian King raised the following planning applications:
· Ref: 18/00326/FUL – The erection of a plastic roofed lean-to extension to the outside area of Selkirk Bowling Club bar area. Approved in principal.

· Ref: – The construction of five parking spaces at Elm Tree House, Viewfield Lane. Approved in principal.

9. Open Forum – The following points were raised:

· Concern over safety of other empty mill buildings in light of the recent fire raising at the old Heather Mills site – Dougie Purves. Gordon Edgar responded by stating that there was indeed a concern but all of the buildings were privately owned and it is the requirement of the said owners to keep building safe.

· Some of the seating had been taken away along the riverside as the Flood Prevention scheme was in progress, are they likely to be replaced/refurbished? – MOP1. Councillor Gordon Edgar responded by saying that some seats were planned to be replaced and that others would be refurbished as necessary.
· Town centre scaffolding, when is it coming down? – MOP2. Response as per Local Improvements plan.

· Concern for parts of the new wall, bottom of Corbie Lynn Road, which had been erected by Flood Protection contractors. MOP showed the meeting elements of the concrete which had crumbled and asked if SBC would be responsible for any repairs – MOP3. Councillor Gordon Edgar responded by thanking the member of public who raised this issue, he had not been aware of any potential problems with the wall in question. This would be raised with the scheme contractors who have a duty to repair any defects.

· What preparation are going ahead to commemorate the ending of WW1 this November? – Dougie Purves. Graham Easton responded by stating that planning is in progress for various events through both the Selkirk Ex-Soldiers Association, Legion Scotland and other organisations. Updates to follow. Alistair Pattullo mentioned a commemorative concert ‘Far, Far From Ypres’ to be performed at the Victoria Halls in August.
· Concerns expressed over increase in bogus callers and/or bogus schemes that are appearing in and around Selkirk – John Hawkins. Alistair Pattullo responded by emphasising the need to ring Police Scotland if any suspicious incidents regarding potential bogus schemes/callers were identified as often the Police are neither contacted or contacted after the incident has occurred and any suspects have left the area.

· Parking restrictions in Mill Street during recent works (old gas works site) – Adrian Kentleton. Councillor Gordon Edgar responded by stating that although parking restrictions had been in force they had not been in situ for as long as expected due to the work being completed sooner than envisaged.

·  Concerns over another proposal to reduce opening hours in Selkirk Library, why has there been no public consultation on this matter? – Adrian Kentleton. Councillor Gordon Edgar responded by stating that Live Borders had taken that decision and that other libraries in the local authority area were being subjected to similar restrictions. Live Borders are putting a case to Scottish Borders Council for consultation.

· Jane McKenzie introduced herself to the meeting, she is the new Project Manager for the Selkirk BIDS Project and would be working closely with Cllr Caroline Penman over the next few months.

10. SBC Councillors Reports – 

Councillor Gordon Edgar spoke on the following:
· Snow damage to roads within the area currently being assessed

· This hoped to be completed by the end of April

· SBC are in the Bellway Scheme where 80% of costing can be met by Scottish Government 

· The repair work on the wall at the bottom of the Green has been delayed due to the bad weather
· New street furniture in the Market Place, there are two of the old benches which are looking for a new home suggestions invited for their relocation. 
· There is now a working group within SBC looking at the issues around street parking within the Scottish Borders.
· Councillor Edgar also responded to a question put by Adrian Kentleton regarding the withdrawal of the Sunday 72 bus service to Borders General Hospital by stating that the 73 service will still operate on Sunday and passengers for the BGH can change bus at Galashiels terminal. Adrian Kentleton responded to this by suggesting there had been a complete lack of consultation around this proposed cut in services. AP pointed out that the issue had been flagged up at the February meeting.
Councillor Caroline Penman spoke on:

· The upcoming monthly Farmers Market

Councillor Elaine Thornton-Nicol spoke about the dog initiative that has been successful in Newton St Boswells and hoped to extend the scheme to other towns and villages.

11. Treasurers Report – Tom Combe circulated the latest balance sheet (also available electronically)
Viv Ross (auditor) in attendance to answer any questions.

Judith Thompson has approached the Bank of Scotland re the change of bank account and submitted a short report in her absence (available electronically). 

Accounts as a true record were proposed by Graham Easton and seconded by Gordon Edgar. All members of the Community Council agreed to abide by the SBC Code of Conduct for Community Councillors.
12. Reports from Sub-Committees – Ian King reported on the Selkirk Hill Management Group and stated that the removal of some of the whin bushes had commenced and would continue once the weather improved. There is also a concern over the amount of dog dirt being left in areas around the hill and called on dog owners to be more responsible.

Selkirk Chamber of Trade had nothing to report but are due to meet next week. Caroline Penman spoke briefly on the introduction of the Shop Watch system and it was proving successful.

Judith Thompson had submitted a brief report on her meeting with SBC regarding planting (available electronically).

Alistair – additional Minute under AOB for the Minutes of the April 2018 meeting:

Alisdaire Lockhart asked about the current situation on the proposal to create a National Park 

for the Borders and reminded those present that this had been discussed at a previous meeting 

of the Community Council but was not supported. Gordon Edgar stated that this proposal is 

being carefully monitored by the SBC and he was given approval by Councillors Penman and 

Thornton-Nicol that he can keep the Selkirk Community Council informed as these 

considerations proceed
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13. Meeting ended at 2115 – Next meeting scheduled for Monday 14th May 2018 in the Committee Rooms, Victoria Halls, Selkirk.
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All communications should be addressed to the secretary at the above address 

